
 

August 23, 2020 

Information Commissioner’s Office 
(Submitted via web page) 

CC: Rt Hon Dame Cheryl Gillan MP 

SURVEILLANCE INCIDENT NEAR AYLESBURY 

Dear ICO, 

I am complaining about CCTV surveillance by Envision (https://envision-is.co.uk/ ) 
acting on behalf of HS2 Ltd. I made a subject access request (under GDPR), and a 
request for documentation of the rules under which this operation was carried out (under 

FOI), but have received only read request acknowledgements.  

The request was initially made to HS2 on 13-July-20, who referred me to their 

contractor. (see FOI-20-3710 response.pdf). I then complained to Envision – see 
200715_Envision_Request…pdf 

In Envision Correspondence.pdf you can find 

 Read confirmation for  my complaint, 16-July 
 Reminder, sent by me, 19-Aug 

 Read confirmation for the reminder, also 19-Aug 

Other than that, I have received no response to my requests. Since this is a clear 

breach of the time limits for Subject Access and FOI requests, I suggest it would be 
appropriate for you to immediately remind Envision of their responsibilities in this 
respect, particularly as they are acting on behalf of HS2, a publicly funded body. 

I am also concerned that while there is a CCTV warning sign on the gate of an HS2 
compound, in which the surveillance team are located, they are clearly and deliberately 

capturing images of people in a public car park, outside the compound, where there are 
no such signs. This would be a violation of the 3rd principle of the CCTV code of practice. I 
intend to pursue this matter once Envision have provided the rules under which this 

operation was carried out. 

Regards, 

Dr J. E. Conboy 

D R  J . E . C O N B O Y ,  

2 8 8 ,  C H A R T R I D G E  L A N E  
C H E S H A M ,  B U C K S  H P 5  2 S G  
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